

Dear parents and carers,

What a wonderful day we had yesterday celebrating World Book Day! Starting off with our vocabulary parade where EVERY child got up on our catwalk and strutted their word! I was so proud of the confidence our nursery children showed. (Besides a few heart-stopping moments where our Superheroes decided they could fly off the stage rather than use the stairs! Luckily our staff could predict what was coming.) Thanks to all of you for making such an effort with costumes; it really does make a great atmosphere.

I particularly loved the secret read with the mystery teacher; I got a little carried away and my group may have gone back to class later than everyone else and had to be rescued by Kalsan... sorry teachers!

Next Friday we have an array of activities for Sport Relief and the following week is MAGS week (Mothers, Aunts, Grandparents, Sisters) coinciding with Mothers' Day.

Stay tuned, more information to come.

Have a great weekend,

Belinda



## Afterolerace

Year Group	Week ending 28.02.20	Week ending 06.03.20
N	91.67%	\$9.29%
R	95.56%	94.37%
1	98.89%	95.71%
2	100%	96.08%
3	93.33%	96.86%
4	93.86%	96.59%
5	98.67%	96.29%
6	94.23%	<b>1</b> 97.70%
OVERALL	95.49%	<b>1</b> 95.58%

Well done to <u>Year 6</u> who are the **Attendance Champions** 

If you want to be a champion, make sure you come to school on time every day!

## **WORLD BOOK DAY**







A massive well done to everyone for their fantastic costumes on World Book Day. We were really impressed by the imagination and creativity shown by children, staff and even some parents during the Vocabulary Parade. Well done also to our 'Mystery Reader' winners. Children enjoyed a 'story swap' session on the day and were very excited to take home their free book! Children also received a book token which can be used at any bookshop - Brick Lane Bookshop is our closest!

Happy reading everyone!







Jubilee Class were overjoyed when they visited the 'Year 3 Steve McQueen' exhibition at the Tate Britain gallery. Once the children arrived at the gallery they had the chance to see their photo on a big screen. As soon as the children saw their photo they gasped with delight. 'Look at my hair!' -Shams

'Oh we look really funny, but I love it!' – Nura
'It is something I will remember forever.' -Fariha
Then the children walked through the Duveen Gallery
and searched through the thousands of photos.
Jubilee class were thrilled and extremely excited when
they finally saw their photograph on display in one of the
world's most famous galleries.

Throughout the day, the children received lots of compliments from staff at the Tate, visitors from around the world and even teachers from schools visiting the gallery with their class.

## Family Breakfast



This week, we had our EYFS Family Breakfast. Parents took part in a workshop with Amanda. Then the children joined their parents for a wonderful breakfast. Thank you to all parents who donated the lovely food!

## **Important Dates**

Monday 9<sup>th</sup> March Sport Relief week

Monday 6<sup>th</sup> - **17**<sup>th</sup> April School CLOSED Holiday (End of term)

Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> May

School CLOSED - Polling Day

Friday 8<sup>th</sup> May

School CLOSED - Bank Holiday

Monday 25<sup>th</sup> - 29th May School CLOSED Holiday

> **Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> June** Funday

Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> June Sports Day (Mile End) Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> July

Family Seaside trip

Sport Relief is coming: Friday, 13th March 2020

What should we wear? Everyone in school will come dressed in their PE kit – not forgetting trainers.

All children need to bring £1 which will go to the Sport Relief charity.

What events will be happening? As well as lunchtime activities such as basketball shootout and skipping challenge, there will be other sporty competitions and quizzes throughout the day for the children to be involved in. Also, every class will get the chance to do half an hour of Cosmic Yoga with Patrick! Competition results and prizes will be announced in assembly next week.

Can we buy wristbands at school? Yes! They will be on sale after school on Monday and cost £1 each.

How can parents help? Make sure all children are dressed up in their PE kit and trainers and bring in their £1.

Thank you all in advance for helping to make Sport Relief a great day for everyone at Kobi!